
experience.bellarmine.edu 
Proofing the Class Schedule for an Upcoming Semester 

(aka – the Class Schedule Proofing Report - CROA) 
 
This Colleague CROA report allows you to obtain access to class schedule for an upcoming semester before it is released to 
the rest of the campus community and the public.  Its intended use is for department chairs and/or their designees to review 
the schedule during the proofing process. 
 
This report can only be run by Bellarmine faculty or staff members and only from an on-campus (or VPN) location.  
 

1. From a Bellarmine network computer (on campus or over VPN), log in to experience.bellarmine.edu  
 
2. If you have not done so already, pin the Registrar Resources card to your home by by clicking on the  Menu (aka the 

hamburger menu) in the upper lefthand corner of the screen and selecting “Discover”.  In the search bar, type Registrar 
Resources to find the aforementioned card.  Click on the flag in the upper righthand corner of the card.  This will save it 
to your dashboard. 
 

3. Click on Registrar Reports and choose the Class Schedule Proofing Report (CROA) by clicking it.  If prompted for your 
credentials, enter your network username and password. 
 
 

4. This report is set to default to the upcoming semester.  The results will display on your screen.  Below is a screenshot 
showing an example of the report.  Note the four items circled in red in the screenshot: 
 

a. To export the report click the export icon pulldown found on the toolbar near the top left.  It looks like this.  
b. The arrows to the left of the courses allow you to collapse – if you only want to see graduate level courses, just 

click the arrow next to Undergraduate Courses to collapse them.  Click it again to expand them. 
c. The two different sets of arrows in the bottom right of the screen allow you to scroll page by page or directly to 

the end of the report. 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Questions?  Contact the Registrar’s Office at registrar@bellarmine.edu 

mailto:registrar@bellarmine.edu

